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Riverside 
Newsletter 
 

Your Local Team 

What Matters To You 

We have listened to you and the concerns you raised and prioritised the following going forward from July to Sep-
tember 2025: 

Priority 1: Theft of Motor Vehicles 

You said: Theft of motor vehicles, primarily motorised pedal cycles, mopeds and motorbikes is an issue across the beat.  

What we are going to do:  We will complete patrols in public car parks and key locations where mopeds/motorbikes are regu-
larly parked. We will liaise with business owners, community groups and social media to raise awareness and knowledge 
around security. We will hold beat events to be more accessible to your concerns or issues. The team will assist with ongoing 
investigations from all teams to help identify offenders and bring them to justice.   

Priority 2: Anti-social behaviour  

You Said: Anti-social behaviour has increased around the beat, specifically involving juveniles and open spaces.  

What we are going to do: We will increase patrols in ASB hotspots as well as using data to pick out the appropriate times to 
be there. We will liaise with partner agencies and use an incremental approach to those causing the most harm. Police engage-
ments will be arranged to increase awareness and be in a position to offer support to those being affected.  

Priority 3: Safer Streets Summer 

You said: Retail and street crime is an ongoing issue in your area as well as the surrounding areas. 

What we are going to do: We will take part in the national campaign of Safer Streets Summer. This will increase visibility of 
officers, increase engagements with local businesses and community groups and help tackle issues relating to retail and street 
crime by having a team dedicated to it. This will also include student safety when the university students start their academic 
year and take part in freshers weeks.  

PS 1509 David Wilson 

PC 1684 Fabian Culverwell  

PC 1046 Fiona Hegarty 

PC 4496 Charles Clark 

PC 2936 Ian Lee 

PCSO 6858 Phil Grimwood 

PCSO 6638 Jasmine Poppy 

PCSO 6385 Hafsa Ikram 

Upcoming Community Engagements 

Keep up to date with our website and planned events /engagements on the following link: 

Riverside | Your area | Leicestershire Police | Leicestershire Police  

It includes a Bike Register event on Thurs 31st July @ Nelson Mandela Park at 10:00am and a drop in at Go Kids Go 

on Raw Dykes Road on Friday 1st August at 03:00pm.  

https://www.leics.police.uk/area/your-area/leicestershire/central-leicester/riverside/meetings-and-events/our-priorities
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What we have done #yousaidwedid 

As part of his role as the Leicester Royal Infirmary (LRI) liaison officer, PC Culver-
well continues to build strong relationships with hospital staff through regular en-
gagement events. These sessions aim to enhance staff understanding of police 
procedures, the requirements for effective investigations, and provide valuable 
input on mental health matters relevant to clinical teams. He works closely with the 
hospital’s security teams, reviewing incidents and supporting live operations to 
ensure a coordinated response. His ongoing presence at the LRI not only reinforc-
es our commitment to partnership working but also boosts confidence in our team 
and provides a reassuring, visible police presence within the hospital environment. 

Over the last quarter, the beat team actively supported the national Operation 
Sceptre campaign, which focuses on tackling knife crime and raising awareness 
around its impact on communities. As part of this initiative, we partnered with 
the Violence Intervention Project to host a series of engagement events. These 
provided valuable opportunities to connect with members of the public, share 
information, and listen to their concerns. In addition to community engagement, 
the team carried out targeted operations against individuals linked to knife-
related offences. We also conducted knife sweeps in public areas to locate and 
safely dispose of any discarded weapons, helping to make our streets safer for 
everyone. 

 Tackling anti-social behaviour (ASB) in open spaces remained a key priority for 
our beat team last quarter—and continues to be a focus moving forward. We 
identified and regularly patrolled hotspot areas, engaging with members of the 
public to provide reassurance and gather community feedback. Our efforts includ-
ed a range of proactive measures, from investigating reports of drug use and 
stone throwing to addressing issues related to car meets and unlicensed street 
parties. Where appropriate, we applied an incremental approach to dealing with 
perpetrators, ensuring that interventions were proportionate and supported by 
thorough investigations. 

Over the past three months, the beat team has been actively engaging with both 
local businesses and the wider public through a variety of initiatives. These in-
cluded bike register events held at Newarke House Museum and Leicester Royal 
Infirmary (LRI), residential consultations focused on anti-social behaviour 
hotspots, and high-visibility patrols in open spaces. We also had a strong pres-
ence at the annual Riverside Festival, which once again ran smoothly and was a 
fantastic day enjoyed by all who attended. These engagements continue to 
strengthen our connection with the community and reinforce our commitment to 
proactive, visible policing. 

Look out for our events on our website and social media channels!  


